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TO: CABINET  -  22 November 2012 

 

FROM:   COUNCIL –   8 November 2012 
 

 

MOTION REFERRED TO EXECUTIVE –   LONDON 60+ CARD 
 

At the meeting of Council held on 8 November 2012, and in accordance with the 
provisions of Rule 14.6, a Motion falling within the remit of the Executive was referred 
by the Council to the next meeting of the Executive as follows: 

 
“This Council welcomes the decision made by the Mayor of London to introduce a 60+ 
Oyster card, reinstating free travel to Londoners over 60. We believe this recognises 
the hard work and contributions of these individuals to both London generally and to 
Harrow. 
 
This Council also notes that this fulfils an election manifesto pledge, made by Boris 
Johnson to bridge the gap in entitlement to free travel for the over 60s, and is 
encouraged by reports of over 100,000 applications for the new passes – with over 
10,000 more becoming eligible each month. 
 
This Council resolves to inform eligible residents of this scheme whenever and 
wherever reasonably possible.” 

 
 FOR CONSIDERATION 

 
 Background documents:  
 Motion submitted to the Council meeting – 8 November 2012. 
 

 Contact: 

Elaine McEachron 
Acting Democratic & Electoral Services manager 
Direct Dial: 020 8424 1097 
email: elaine.mceachron@harrow.gov.uk 

 


